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Br. Elijah DeLello, FHS Ordained Deacon 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Saturday, April 15, Br. Elijah DeLello of the Franciscans of 

the Holy Spirit was ordained a transitional deacon by Bishop 

Robert Fisher at Sacred Heart Major Seminary. One of the 

apostolates of Br. Elijah [center in photo by the Detroit Catholic] 

and his Franciscan confreres is offering the Traditional Latin 

Mass, both locally at the parish they administer, St. Mary of 

Redford, and in Phoenix, Arizona at their parishes on the Native 

American Reservations. We hope to see Deacon Elijah serving as 

Deacon at Solemn High Masses in metro Detroit over the 

upcoming months.  

 

Ann Arbor Tenebrae Attendance 
 

Ann Arbor’s St. Thomas the Apostle Parish continues to set 

attendance records. With Sunday 11:30 AM Tridentine Masses 

typically attracting 300-450 faithful, in some ways it’s not a 

surprise to learn that their recently held Tenebrae service on 

Wednesday evening, April 5 attracted over 200 faithful, far more 

than anticipated. Congratulations to Ann Arbor Latin Mass 

organizer Joe Lipa for instituting, organizing, and promoting this 

event, which he announced will become a new annual tradition.  

 

Sacred Music Symposium 
 

One more Latin Mass-centric conference can be added to the list 

published in last week’s column: The Sacred Music Symposium, 

held each year in the greater Los Angeles area, will be held 

Monday-Friday, June 19-23, 2023 at St. John the Baptist Parish in 

Costa Mesa, California. St. John the Baptist, staffed by priests of 

the Norbertine order, has long offered Tridentine Masses. The 

event is coordinated by Corpus Christi Watershed / FSSP Los 

Angeles music director Jeff Ostrowski, with assistance from 

intrepid Las Vegas Latin Mass coordinator and choir director 

Andrea Leal. 

 

Unfortunately this event is being held on the same days – and with 

much the same purpose – as the Church Music Association of 

America’s Sacred Music Colloquium here in Detroit, so we do not 

expect many readers of this column to choose to attend the 

Symposium. Nonetheless, for more information, please visit: 

https://www.ccwatershed.org/symposium/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Orémus: Latin Prayers for Young Catholics 

 

TAN Books has 

published a new book by 

Katie Warner, Orémus: 

Latin Prayers for Young 

Catholics, which, as its 

title indicates, is a 

collection of essential 

Latin prayers that 

children can learn, to 

become familiar with the 

Church’s treasury of 

prayers. A November 20, 

2022 article in National 

Catholic Register by 

Katie, “4 Ways to Teach 

Your Children Latin,” 

provides insight into her 

reasons for preparing the book, as well as links to TAN’s page for 

the book and the author’s own web site: 

 

https://www.ncregister.com/features/4-ways-to-teach-your-

children-latin 
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